

# Sir Edmund Hillary Primary School



P.O Box 66359, Broadway, 2020 Tel: 011 616-5212/3 23 Cumberland Road, Kensington, 2094

#### ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 30 SEPTEMBER 2025

## Dear Parent

At the AGM held on Tuesday 30 September 2025, the following resolutions were approved by a quorum of parents;

- 1. Compulsory school fees must be paid in advance over 10 months in terms of Sec 39 of SASA.
- 2. The budget for 2026 is approved including School Fees of R 9500,00 per year for Grade R to Grade 7. (R950 x 10)
- 3. The school may have an Investment Account.
- 4. The school may pay extra remuneration to staff in terms Government Regulations under Section 38A.
- 5. The school may manage electronic data according to the POPI act.
- 6. Travelling expenses for official business may be compensated.
- 7. The Governing Body may list defaulting parents on credit bureaus and hand their accounts over for debt collection.

## **Annual Financial Statements for 2024**

Mrs. Doyle the SGB Chairperson explained the document and provided the details of the Auditing Firm used for the audit. There were no adverse findings, and an Unqualified Audit opinion was received.

#### **Budget for 2026**

Mr Garren Pillay presented the budget for 2026, which was adopted by a show of hands. The budget makes provision for a R 50,00 increase. School fees for 2026 will be R 9500,00 per year payable over 10 months. (R950 x10)

Several parents expressed their dismay with 66% of parents not contributing towards the payment of school fees. This means that fee paying parents are subsidising non-paying parents.

## Outstanding GDE Allocation for Learning and Teaching Support Materials.

We still have an outstanding LTSM allocation of R 216 454.24 from the GDE. This is ring fenced for the procurement of exercise books and learner stationary. We trust that we will receive the money before the end of the year, to avoid an extra burden on our parents.

# **School Fee Discounts**

10% Discount for fees paid in full by the end of December 2025.

8% Discount for fees paid in full by the end of February 2026.

# Fee Collections

We urge all parents with outstanding accounts to contact Miss. Mzobe without delay. Parents that apply for a subsidy will not be handed over for debt collection. The School are always willing to assist parents with School fee Accounts.

Banking Details: Sir Edmund Hillary Primary school Standard Bank: Eastgate, AC: 02261 0049

Cheque Account Branch Code: 018505

Reference: Child's first name and surname

(This is very important for the school to allocate these deposits to the correct account.)

Please e-mail proof of payment to: accounts@siredhillary.co.za

The SGB would like to thank all the parents who attended the AGM, and all our parents for their loyal support through the year.	
Principal	SGB Chairman
Mr. J. Broodryk	Mrs. N. Doyle